
-
TIME: 7:45 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

NOVEMBER 26, 1979 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Victor Green 
Councilmembers Jeffrey Siler 

Leonard Stubbs 
J. V. Stone 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn Mclaughlin 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

Council interviewed the following applicants for membership on the 
Conmunity Task Force Committee: 

John Lohbeck, 495 Centennial Court. 
Moved to Centerville in 1973. 
CPA, employed with Buckeye Boiler. 
Served as Chairman of the Committee for passage of the 
recent School Bond Issue. 

Edward A. Nicholson, Jr., 7150 Wilderness Way. 
Resident of Centerville for two years. 
Dean of Business School, Wright State 
University. 

Michael Eckhart, 5830 Rockingham Road. 
Moved to Centerville in 1974. 
Attorney 

Leo Bischoff, 165 South Johanna Drive. 
Moved to Centerville in 1966. 
Served on the CCRG Committee. 
Employed with Delco Products, was columnist for local 
papers. 

Bruce Triplett, 354 Silvertree Lane. 
Resident of Centerville for five years. 
Manufacturers Representative of Electronic Components 
with Dolfuss-Root & Company. 

Ronald Helms, 7123 West Von Dette Circle. 
Resident of Centerville for six years. 
Professor of Government and Social Studies, Fairmont 
East High School. 

Robert Adams was not interviewed as he has moved from the City of 
Centerville. Council had concurred previously that an interview was not 
necessary with Francis Cash. 

Council concurred to appoint John Lohbeck, Edward Nicholson, Ronald 
Helms and Francis Cash to the Task Force Committee, however, the names of 
other applicants will be furnished the Committee for sub-committee 
utilization . The necessary legislation for said appointments will be 



prepared for the December 3, Council Meeting. 

Council concurred that legislation also be prepared to reappoint 
Robert Hensley, Stephen Mikula and Charles Taylor to the Board of Tax 
Appeals. 

Mr. Minner distributed and reviewed an amendment to the Architectural 
Preservation District Ordinance. Various sections will be clarified. 
Council concurred with the basic concept of the proposal. The amended 
draft will be forwarded to the Board of Architectural Review and to the 
Downtown Businessmen for review and corrments. 

Approved: ~ 
Mayor 

Marilyn J. Mclaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


